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REPORT ON THE DEPARTMENT OF BOTANY

McGILL UNIVERSITY.

IE pasy,
_When the present Macdonald Professor of Botany

8TTived on the Campus in 1912, the Department of Botany was
B0used in the top floor of the middle part of the Arts Building.
™o quarters were totally inadequate, but notwithstanding, they
SerVed for many years during the incumbency of Professor D. P.
P?nhallow as the Professor of Botany. The expansion of work
r°11°W1ng 1912 made it necessary to hold classes in the old

: n“1108.1 Building and later in-thé new Medical Building.

Durine the period 1912-1918 inclusive, 25 original papers were
PW1ished. Beginning at 1918, the personnel of the department

e
Onsisteg in Professor Derick and Professor Lloyd, with a small

SMount of assistance. We were now shortly to be housed in the
BN 0c1ca) Bailding and when that was ashisved & ferm ef
expanBion became necessary owing to the necessity of adequate
man‘SGMent of the new laboratories on the first floor of this
building. Shortly afterward, Professor George W. Scarth was
Sddeq %o the staff and he became interested in the lines of
Vork Which were being followed and ever since his appointment
te hag Worked efficiently and harmoniously with the Macdonald
PrOIossor in developing research in the field of general
:3::1°1°gy. Mr R.D. Gibbs and Miss Jane D. Spier later re-
®d miner appointments and both have done their full share



